April 9, 1954

CHAIRMAN'S OFFiC:c

MAIL

O. H. Allred, Esquire ED
Regional Administrator |

Securities and Exchange Commission APR 9 1954

301 United States Courthouse Div, _______ Do=

10th and Lamar Streets Bl A T ——
Fart Worth 2, Texas Filed _ Chrono__ Cara

Dear Judge Allred:

I am sorry that I did not inform you soconer concerning
the Chairman's visit to Dallas and Fort Worth. He has looked upon
this trip as his first vacation since last June, and he did not
want it to take on the aspect of an official visit. However, he
will be in Fort Viorth on April 21, and he has been informed by
¥r. Marshall Newcomb that a luncheon will be held for him in Fort
Worth on that day. We know no other details. Naturally at that
time he will visit your office.

We would appreciate your considering this trip as part
of his vacation, and he will make his own arrangements. We do
appreciate, however, your very kind offer to assist him.

I too appreciate your invitation to accompany him.
Generally we follow the policy that one of us should be present
in this office at all times., A year ago last fall, I had the
opportunity to be in Fort Worth and Dallas during the week of
the Fair and on the day of the Texas-Oklahoma football game.

That was a day which I will always remember. I have never seen
any football game which aroused more enthusiasm than that one.

oincerely yours,

Edward T. Tait
Executive Assistant to
the Chairman
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